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                                  Personal Care Attendant Quality

Home Care Workforce Council
600 Washington Street, 7th Floor

Boston, MA  02111 

Personal Care Attendant Quality Home Care Workforce Council

One Ashburton Place

Boston, MA 02108

Council Meeting

	Minutes
	December 6, 2011
	2:00 P.M.
	21st floor, 1 Ashburton Place 

	 

	coUNCIL

 members in attendance
	Christine Griffin,  Paul Spooner, Joe Bellil, Liz Casey, Denise Harvey 

	Council members not in attendance
	Jennifer James Price, Tony Williams, Joe Tringali

	 Staff attending
	Jack Boesen, Michelle Byrd

	 chair
	Christine Griffin

	Note taker
	Michelle Byrd

	agenda setting
	No issues were added to previously-issued agenda

	
	
	
	
	


Christine Griffin called the meeting to order at 2:07 p.m.
1. Council organizational matters
Review and Approval of Meeting Minutes

Joe Bellil made a motion to approve both the general and executive session minutes from October.  Paul Spooner seconded the motion and council members unanimously approved the motion. 
Open Meeting Law – Remote Access Regulations
Jack reviewed the memo outlining procedures for implementing remote access with council members.  Paul Spooner made a motion to authorize remote access for future Council meetings.  Joe Bellil seconded the motion and the motion passed after the following role-call vote.

Liz Casey – aye

Denise Harvey – aye

Christine Griffin – aye

Joe Bellil – aye
Paul Spooner – aye

Paul Spooner proposed the Council vote to allow all the methods for remote access listed in the regulations. Denise Harvey seconded the motion and the motion passed by unanimously.

2.  PCA Recruitment & Training
Update on the PCA referral directory

Jack Boesen reported that Karen Langley has relinquished her role with the directory and he thanked her for assistance.  Jack and Michelle will take over her responsibilities.  Cambridge Family Services will sign a Memorandum of Understanding with the Council.  Council members engaged in a discussion of new strategies to promote directory use among PCM’s and other agencies. 
PHCAST grant update 
Jack reported on continued development of the core curriculum for the training program.  The first class at Bristol Community College has graduated 17 students.  The second pilot class will begin in January 2012. 
3. PCA program developments
PCA program update
Lois Aldrich reported that the decision on fiscal intermediary contracts is scheduled for February 15, 2012.   Contracts will be for a term of 10 years, renewable every 3 years.
4. Labor matters
Labor Management Committee

Lois Aldrich and Rebecca Gutman reported on the last committee meeting where the issue of late payments to PCAs was discussed.  The major causes for delayed payments to PCAs included late submission of time sheets; delayed or interrupted prior-authorizations and lack of approved hours for employers.  Based on discussion of these issues, Lois has implemented a new tool accessible to consumers consisting of a document listing number of units approved by MassHealth minus the number used and the current balance of available units.  This document will be provided to consumers each pay period for their review.
Christine Griffin asked if the Council has discussed issues of late payment before.  Paul Spooner responded that the Council has discussed the issue before and agreed the best way to address the issue is in the labor management committee with input from MassHealth.  Paul also expressed his advocacy for more training of consumers on employer responsibilities and increased communication between employers and PCAs.

2012 Bargaining
January 24, 2012 will be the first collective bargaining meeting with 1199SEIU United Healthcare Workers East.

Training Funds contract

Jack reported that the contract is not executed as of yet.   The needs assessment process has begun with focus groups of PCAs.  Surveys will be distributed to consumers and PCAs in January.
Grievance

The union has filed a grievance because a PCA worked a holiday and did not receive time and a half pay as called for in the regulations and the contract.  The pay was not issued because the consumer/employer had used her allotment of holiday hours for the year.  Jack reviewed the formal grievance with the Council members who expressed their wish for an agreeable resolution.

Option 2 consumers

The letters to consumers were mailed and Jack and Michelle will follow-up with consumers regarding any questions or concerns they may have.

5. Council Budget matters
FY12 Expense report
Joe Bellil reviewed the current expense report with council members. 
With no other general meeting agenda items, Christine Griffin asked the council to move to Executive Session to discuss collective bargaining. Paul Spooner made the motion and Denise Harvey seconded it. The motion passed after the following roll-call vote: 


Paul Spooner – aye

Joe Bellil - aye

Christine Griffin – aye


Denise Harvey – aye

Liz Casey -aye
The general meeting adjourned at 3:05 p.m. to executive session.
The council came out of executive session and a motion made to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded and passed unanimously.  The general session adjourned at 4:06 p.m.   
Respectfully submitted,

Michelle Byrd
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